
























Dear Acton-Boxborough Families,  
 
On September 23rd the Massachusetts Department of Public Health confirmed a case of 
enterovirus D-68 in our State, following news that it has been causing respiratory illness 
in children across the country. 
 
Our school nurses and staff are dedicated to helping ensure the safety, health and well 
being of our students. They continue to be vigilant for trends in illness patterns, 
specifically respiratory symptoms. While most infections cause mild or no symptoms, 
some can be severe especially in students with asthma. In general, infants, children and 
adolescents are most likely to become infected because they do not yet have immunity to 
these viruses. 
 
The Massachusetts Department of Public Health released a document this week with 
guidelines for dealing with this virus. This document is posted on our website under 
Health and Nursing Services and can be found at: 
https://sites.google.com/a/abschools.org/health-nursing-services/?pli=1  
 
Please help us keep our students healthy:  
 
Be watchful for the following symptoms such as: fever, cough, sneezing, runny nose, 
body and muscle aches and in severe cases, difficulty breathing and wheezing  
 
Protect yourself and others by washing hands with soap and water frequently 
 
Keep your children home and out of school if these symptoms appear 
 
Our nursing professionals will continue to monitor for symptoms and incidence of 
enterovirus D-68 in our schools and will keep you informed.  
 
For more detailed information on enterovirus D-68, see: 
 
http://www.cdc.gov/non-polio-enterovirus/about/EV-
D68.html?s_cid=cdc_homepage_whatsnew_001 
 
http://www.mass.gov/eohhs/gov/departments/dph/programs/emergency-
prep/threats/biological/enterovirus.html 
 
As a parent myself, I recognize the concern that such an illness creates regarding our 
children being in school. We are fortunate here at AB to have such dedicated and caring 
faculty and staff who work closely with our professional nursing services team to help 
ensure that we do all that we can to keep our students, and your children, safe and 
healthy.  
 
Yours in education, 
Glenn A. Brand 
Superintendent 





















R.J. Grey Junior High School 
 
To: Glenn Brand 
From: Allison Warren and James Marcotte 
Re: Discipline Report for September 2014 
Date: October 12, 2014 
 
There were 13 discipline referrals/concerns (including requests from teachers for assistance) 
reported to the Administration during the month of September.  There were 2 suspensions this 
past month. 
 

 
Sep-
09 

Sep-
10 

Sep-
11 

Sep - 
12 

Sep - 
13 

Sep - 
14 

Total Discipline Referrals Reported 19 14 13 15 8 13 
 

 
Sep-
09 

Sep-
10 

Sep-
11 

Sep - 
12 

Sep - 
13 

Sep - 
14 

Total Suspensions 1 6 1 5 1 2 
Disrespectful 
/inappropriate/disruptive behavior 

  1 3   

Drug-related incident    2   

Fighting  2     

Physical aggression 1 1   1 2 

Threatening  3     

Truancy Issues       

 
 

 
Sep-
09 

Sep-
10 

Sep-
11 

Sep - 
12 

Sep - 
13 

Sep - 
14 

Total Other Infractions 18 25 12 10 7 11 

Abusive language/profanity 1   1   

Bus discipline    1  2 

Class/school truancies       
Disruptive behavior (classroom, 
cafeteria, hallway) 

13 19  3 1 3 

Disruptive/Uncooperative Behavior 1  8   1 1 

Harassment/bullying/teasing 1   2   

Non-compliance with school rules 2 4 3 2 5 4 

Physical aggression   1 1  1 

Teasing  2       

Threatening       

Vandalism       

 
The referrals/concerns generally were quickly resolved and no further intervention was required. 
 




